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Newsletter 

April 
 

“Put your wellies  on 
and enjoy Spring 

outside.” 

   WELCOME!   

Dear Families, 

Welcome back everyone, I hope that you 
all had a good Easter break and enjoyed 
some quality time with your families. 
Many families celebrated Eid at the end 
of last week and I would like to wish 
every happiness and joy during this 
festival and beyond to those families. 

We are all looking forward to some 
warmer weather and sunshine in the 
next few weeks so that we can get 
outside! It is a very busy term coming up 
with several bank holiday weekends in 
May, as well, so there’s  lots of 
opportunities. Please make sure hats/ 
water bottles are in.  

It is good to be back in school but who 
can believe it is the final term of the 

school year already - where does the 
time go?  We already have had a great 
first couple of weeks back with the 
launch of new topics, seeing everyone 
reconnecting with their friends, building 
upon previous learning, and the build-up 
to SATs testing in Year 6. We welcome 
two new staff to support our TA team, 
Miss Beeres and Miss Gould, I am sure 
you will say hello when you next meet 
them.  

Attendance 

We know that attendance has a direct 
impact on children's learning and 
emotional well-being. Those children who 
are regularly absent from school or are 
regularly late, do not achieve their full 
learning potential and this can affect them 
as they move through school. Arriving late 

https://exhalljunior.org.uk/
mailto:admin2571@welearn365.com


2 

 

 

to school, does not allow a child to have 
the best start and this can affect their 
concentration and learning for the 
remainder of the day. 

Below are some details on the amount of 
learning lost due to poor attendance. 

 

We will always try to work together with 
parents to ensure the highest possible 
attendance for all children. If you are 
concerned about your child's attendance 
and punctuality, please contact the school 
office initially and we will arrange to speak 
with you about support available. 

The current school attendance is 93.18%.  

CLASS 

Number 

in class 

Avg. % 

attendance 

+/- compared 

to school avg. 

A 25 93.34% + 0.16% 

B 24 92.65% -0.53% 

C 25 93.44% +0.27% 

D 29 93.32% +0.14% 

E 29 93.46% +0.29% 

F 30 92.83% -0.35% 

Well done Class C who are still in the 
lead, but only just 

 

Reading 

We know the importance of being able to 
read well. All children have the 
opportunity to  read. We have reading 
reps in school and we encourage  children 
to do a book review, some make it onto 
our Reading display. 

 

 

 

 

We also encourage children to make links 
with other books whenever they read. 
This helps them to recognise themes and 
conventions within stories and texts too. 
When reading with your child it is helpful 
to ask them things like: 

https://stgilesjunior.cpoms.net/schools/1/reports/attendance/group/61
https://stgilesjunior.cpoms.net/schools/1/reports/attendance/group/63
https://stgilesjunior.cpoms.net/schools/1/reports/attendance/group/42
https://stgilesjunior.cpoms.net/schools/1/reports/attendance/group/44
https://stgilesjunior.cpoms.net/schools/1/reports/attendance/group/46
https://stgilesjunior.cpoms.net/schools/1/reports/attendance/group/64
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• Can you tell me another story where 
that happens? 

• Do you know any other characters like 
that? 

• Can you think of anyone/anything 
similar in your life? In the world? 

• How is this book similar to…? 
Different from…? 

If you have the time, or know of anyone 
else, could you spare a small amount of 
time each week to become a regular 
reading volunteer at our school? 

We are always keen to hear from people 
who would be interested in helping to 
support the teaching of reading by joining 
our volunteers. Just ask at the office. 

Carers/ Parents’ Evening  

Thank you for all attending parents’ 
evening last term. It was great to be able 
to share so many of your children’s 
successes and discuss how their learning 
can be improved further! 
 

As usual, support at home is very 
important and can really help your child 
make good progress. Please ensure your 
child is continuing to read at home and 
that at least some of their reading is with 
an adult so that they can discuss 
vocabulary and the content of their books.  

It would also be really beneficial to do 
some times table work so that your child 
becomes confident at knowing their 
multiplication facts (and corresponding 
division facts) up to 12 x 12. 

 
SATS Information: change of test dates 

Tuesday 9 May 2023: Spelling, 
Punctuation & Grammar Paper 1 

Tuesday 9 May 2023: Spelling, 
Punctuation & Grammar Paper 2 

Wednesday 10 May 2023: English 
Reading 

Thursday 11 May 2023:  Maths Paper 1 
(Arithmetic) 

Thursday 11 May 2023:  Maths Paper 2 
(Reasoning) 

Friday 12 May 2023: Maths Paper 3 
(Reasoning) 

ALL Y6 students are required to be in 
school on these days. 

New Pond 

 

Thanks to the hard work and dedication of 
the Friends of Exhall Juniors, we now have 
a pond to be proud of!  

From the application of a grant from 
Warwickshire’s Green Shoots Fund to the 
planning and organising, the Friends have 
worked so hard to have a learning 
resource that will be the envy of many 
schools.  
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A lot of hard work has 
been going on in 
school.  

The pond area had 
been a neglected 
corner of the field for 
several years and has 
now undergone a total 
revamp. The pond has 
been reorganised and 
fenced.  

The ground has been 
cleared, so the site is 
now safe and 
attractive; perfect for 
pond-dipping! 

 

Getting children involved in nature is the 
starting block for their awareness about 
Earth and looking after it in the future. 
Having such a learning 
resource on site will be 
so supportive towards 
our children building a 
brighter future for 
everyone.   

A huge thanks to  

the Friends! 

Once final checks have 
been made and 
policies put in place, 
the pond will be 
available for other 
groups in the local 
area to use and learn 
in as well! 
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Reading Focus 

In January, The Travelling Book Fair visited 
the school and we made over £600 in 
commission!   

This fantastic amount has been spent by 
our school Reading Reps who have 
selected books for each reading corner in 
school.   

 

 

They focussed on graphic novels, poetry 
books, joke books and non-fictions books.  
We also looked at texts with characters 
from a diverse range of backgrounds. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In June, the author Ben Davis is visiting our 
school so we also purchased copies of this 
book to read beforehand. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parking  

Having seen an improvement since the 
start of this academic year, unfortunately 
in the last few weeks we have some 
reports of ‘near misses’ on Hayes Lane 
due to poor parking. Can I please take this 
opportunity to once again remind 
carers/parents to think before parking up. 
Blocking drives, parking on pavements 
and crossing places are the issues mostly 
reported to us.  

Support 
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Just in case you missed coming into 
school during our Teacher Meetings, 
here’s a flavour of the displays we now 
have around the school  showing your 
children’s amazing work.  
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